MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 13th JANUARY 2017 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D.May, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. J. Coussins


In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. M. Stanton 
Public Participation
Cllr. L. Chilton advised that she had some excess cash in her spending allowance and was looking for some items within the community that would appreciate help.   She also pointed out that a charge of £3 per bag was to be levied on sacks of rubble taken to local refuse collection areas and also she asked if old electrical items could also be taken to the refuse sites – there was a chance of winning £100 for the person delivering the items
Cllr. M. Stanton pointed out that Stage 2 of the planning review should be available shortly.

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/1
Apologies for absence.
Received and accepted from  Cllr. J. Shorthouse, and Cllr. P. Smith.
2/1
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/1
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared
4/1       Planning Applications and decisions


Tree pruning at 36 Main Street.


Erection of a garage/workshop at  213 Bretby Lane


Demolition of conservatory, rear extension and new windows/cladding at 6 Newton Park


Change of use to commercial at old Post Office on Main Street

No objections raised.


There had been no new decisions.

5/1
To confirm the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 9th December 2016 
These were circulated, read and approved – Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. D May – unanimous confirmation.
6/1
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/1
Outstanding Matters.

Details of who actually owns the village hall was being investigated and the Chairman offered to liaise with Mr. Kitto – chairman of the Village Hall committee

8/1
Clerks Report


The various complaints regarding pot holes, dangerous pavements etc had all been reported on line to Highways at Matlock.  They were asked to renew the kerbs and relay the pavement between the Unicorn and the Parish Hall. The pavement slopes toward the road and is considered dangerous Their reply was that they currently have no funds but the site will be surveyed in the next financial year and the work will be considered at that time.    The Clerk will chase up the grass cutting near the play equipment on the park.    

Information regarding the Summer Entertainment for children had been received from SDDC.   Cllr. K. Haines offered to make the necessary arrangements. 
9/1
Chairmans Report

The Chairman had been to see our solicitor regarding the area of land adjoining the river to ascertain the ownership.     Another two planters had now been delivered and will shortly be sited within the parish and planted out. An Area Forum is due to take place in Repton Village Hall on 31 January commencing at 6.15pm. Warnings of cyber crime have been issued by Neighbourhood Watch and we should all be aware of such scams.
10/1 
Reports from Councillors

Cllr. D. Smith complained regarding the number of pot-holes on the roads.

Cllr. G.Plowman was aware that there was still some bonfire debris on the riverbank and he will make 
enquiries to have the site cleared


Cllr. J. Shorthouse had given apologies for her absence but had left a written report.

Items included were:
1. Deeds for the Village Hall posted to land registry and acknowledged.  These have been given a number and the fees paid by Mr. and Mrs. Kittoe

2. The burglary claim form came to £878 – claimed from Insurance Co.

3. £14,749.52 in the bank account in the bank account although there are some outstanding bills to be deducted from this

4. Christmas Shoot £883 (last year - £925.60)

5. Hoping to use half term February to decorate village hall.

6. Stones in church yard are temporary until after winter.   They will need approval before any repairs can be done estimated cost £10,000


Cllr. K. Haines reported that she had received many compliments regarding the new planters.


Cllr. D. May had continued with his regular village surveys.
11/1    Village Plan

Following the 
recent meeting with Parishioners to hear their opinions regarding the future of the Parish and the Village Plan.

Cllr. F. Hill had made a number of changes to the report. This had been circulated to the councillors who had studied the revised report and passed their suggestions for further amendments to Cllr. F. Hill.   A revised edition will shortly be issued which if approved will be available to Parishioners.   
12/1
Recreation field.

A meeting of the Recreation Field Trustees, Sports Club and Parish Council was held on Thursday 12th January – report attached.

An application had been submitted to the Big Lottery Fund for a grant of £10,000 to be used to purchase trim trail equipment but as yet there has been no response.    Further grant sources are to be checked and if successful will enable further equipment to be obtained.  
13/1
Bus Shelter.


The previous suggestion by Highways at Derbys.CC that the bus pull-in area should be extended has now been withdrawn and a quotation for a new wooden bus shelter had been recommended.    This amounted to £7980 plus VAT plus a number of other extras that we would require and we would receive a grant of approx. £1500 (which represents half the cost of a metal shelter). In view of the cost and   after discussion it was determined to obtain other quotations for the repair of the existing structure and for additional quotes for its replacement.
14/1
Dog and waste bins

Following various comments submitted by Parishioners it was decided that additional bins would not necessarily improve the problem and it was decided that education of irresponsible dog owners would be more effective.     Cameras hidden discretely was discussed which would allow fines to be levied on the perpetrators.    New notices will also be designed advising of the penalties involved.    It was also pointed out that if the bins were not emptied regularly they became very smelly particularly in hot weather – in this respect it was agreed to re-site one of the bins at present located on the corner of Bretby Lane and “The End”.
15/1
Precept

The precept is the funds supplied by SDDC to the Parish to pay for general expenditure.  For many years this had been at £4400.   Cllr. Hill will conduct a final assessment within the next few days.  The councilors agreed that every effort should be made to retain the existing level and that no increase should be implemented 
16/1
Finance

Cheques
R. Parker

Allowable expenses

£19.50



Hedgehog Fund
donation


£50


Funds at Bank £9,171.83 plus £6000 on deposit


To consider requests under s 137       -     Hedgehog Fund - £50 – agreed unanimously
17/1     Date & Time of next meeting 
-   
.e is on he Vari
Friday 10th February 2017 at the Newton Solney Parish Hall at 7.45 pm. 
PART 2 - EXEMPT ITEMS
None
